
FABI PHD STUDENT FLIES THE UP AND SOUTH AFRICAN FLAGS 

HIGH 

From 13 to 16 June 2017, about 400 leading scientists from across the Commonwealth 

countries met at the 2nd Commonwealth Science Conference in Singapore. Among these 

delegates was FABI PhD student, Osmond Mlonyeni, who was selected to attend by The 

Royal Society following his nomination by the African Academy of Sciences (AAS) and 

the Academy of Science of South Africa (ASSAf). 

Not only was Osmond a delegate at this 

important and prestigious triennial meeting, 

he was selected as one of 12 speakers to 

give an oral presentation about their 

research at the student and postdoctoral 

presentation session. Each speaker was 

limited to a four-minute slot with only two 

presentation slides, where one slide was 

about their research and the other about the 

impact thereof. These 12 talks were split in 

two sets of six presentations, each followed 

by a 10 minute question and answer period 

for the audience to engage the speakers. 

Osmond’s talk was selected as “one of the top three presentations in the student and post-

doc presentation at the Commonwealth Science Conference 2017”.  This achievement is 

accompanied by a travel grant prize award of up to £6,000 “to support collaborative visits and 

mentoring from scientists from another Commonwealth country”. This award illustrates again 

how the Tree Protection Co-operative Programme (TPCP) (the research group in FABI in 

which Osmond performs his research) and FABI is truly aligned with the dedication of The 

Royal Society which commits to “promoting excellence in science”. 

 


